ST. BEDE'S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL

Front Street, Sacriston, Durham, DH7 6AB. Tel: 0191 3710272 Email: stbs@stbs.bwcet.com

Mrs S Clarke Headteacher



17th December 2021

Dear Parents/Carers,

COVID update

I am sure that you will appreciate that this winter is challenging, especially with the new strain of Omicron now circulating and spreading more rapidly. With this in mind, please see the latest guidance from the DfE:

Daily testing for contacts of COVID-19

From Tuesday 14 December, a new national approach to daily testing for contacts of COVID-19 is being introduced (including until the end of this term). All adults who are fully vaccinated and children aged 5 to 18 years and 6 months, identified as a contact of someone with COVID-19 – whether Omicron or not – should take a lateral flow device (LFD) test every day for 7 days instead of self-isolating. Daily testing by close contacts will help to slow the spread of COVID-19.

Daily testing for contacts of COVID-19 will help protect education settings by reducing transmission and will also help keep pupils in face-to-face education.

Once notified by NHS Test and Trace as a close contact, all eligible staff, pupils and students should take an LFD each day for 7 days and report the results through the <u>Online Reporting System</u> and to their setting. If they test negative, they can continue to attend their education setting. Outside of the education setting, they should continue to follow the advice set out in the <u>Sunday 12 December press release</u>. This approach should also be adopted over the winter break and on return in January.

If they test positive, they should self-isolate <u>and order a PCR test</u> to confirm the result. If the PCR is positive, they must self-isolate for 10 days. If the PCR test is negative, they no longer need to self-isolate but should continue to carry out the remainder of the daily tests, and only need to isolate if it is positive.

Thank you for your support. These small actions will ensure that all of the children and staff remain fit and well for the last few days of term and that they can all enjoy the celebration of Christmas with their families. Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any questions regarding this matter.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs S Clarke Headteacher